Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 9 September 2015
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT) & Anna Collins (AC)  
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
Shaun Walsh (SW) & Lesley Harrison (LH)
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	3


	Matters Arising
Obtain quote from Rob Williams for replacement banner
The banner needs to be returned by Josie Ratter Evison from the Chester ride.

New ride entrance direction signs to be produced. LF to send artwork to AC
	PD
AC

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
MT reported that the balance was £1557.61
An overpayment by EGB was discussed and will be queried by the Treasurer

The uncashed cheque from the 2014 Congleton ride had still not been cashed and will now be out if date.

Still awaiting a cheque from Jackie Lloyd. 

Action for next meeting: - line by line assessment of income and outgoings.
	MT

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
PG reported that there were 72 full members and 11 associate members. 
	

	6
	PR
Social Media: Twitter had 544 followers and Facebook had 1200 friends.

AC handed over the leaflets to be used at rides and distributed to feed and tack stores. The leaflet would also be saved as a jpeg for Facebook and a pdf for the website.
LF reported that there had been low attendance at the Delamere Active Forest day.

The King’s Forest ride press release about HI had featured in the Congleton Chronicle and About My Area Cheshire website. HI had also been interviewed on BBC’s Mark Forrest local radio show at 9.15pm on Tuesday 8 September about endurance riding.

AC and HI’s blogs had been included in the EGB magazine. #LoveEndurance would be added to the Delamere ride entry form. 
Deadline for the EGB magazine is 10 Dec. AC to write a ‘Going to the Zoo’ ride report.

A bulletin would be produced about recent and upcoming activity.
	AC

	7
	Inter-Regional Championships
The team came 2nd and missed first place by 1 point. Thanks were expressed to the riders, crew, helpers and organisers. In particular Cath Wilson for the excellent BBQ. The ride route marking was notably good. Everyone involved had a great time and the team spirit was fabulous with everyone helping each other out. Disappointment was expressed that there had not been any PR coverage of the event, particularly in Horse & Hound.
	

	8
	Chester Pleasure Ride
The new ride on the calendar went very well. All of the riders said that they had enjoyed it and a small profit was made. It is hoped to include the ride on the 2016 calendar.
	

	9
	Peover Pleasure Ride
The venue had been changed for this year’s ride with an overflow parking field if required. 30 entries had been received to date. A timekeeper was still required. 
Long Mynd Ride
The Cheshire Group had not been well represented at the ride this year, those who competed stated that it had ridden very well and it was pleasing that the distances had been altered.

Delamere Pleasure Ride

Helpers are still required to run the ride. A plea for helpers to be added to Facebook.

Poster and entry form to be added to website

Congleton Pleasure Ride
To be held on 15 Nov at Siemens car park. Ride details to make it clear that there is to be no cantering on the Biddulph Valley Way. New laminated ID tags to be tested.
	LF
SW

MT

PG

	10
	2016 Ride Programme

Tegg’s Nose – March / early April 

Cheshire Forest Frolic – 8/9 May. This would be the 10th frolic. All to look at options for a commemorative plaque. 
Wirral – SW to confirm

Peover – July

Chester - August

Long Mynd – Sue Higgins to confirm
Delamere – October

Congleton - Nov
	

	11
	Winter Programme
Quiz night – January. Cheshire to host as winners. To be held at Golden Pheasant. PD to find out if trophy is at engravers.

Training day – February. Same venue as last year. Speakers and programme TBC
Evening schooling sessions – to be held at New Barn Farm

AGM – Thursday 4 Feb 2016 at Heyrose Golf Club. AC to consider graphic/handout to depict in-year success stories
	LF

LF

AC

	12
	AOB

Copy of trophy registration form to be added to welcome email to new members.
There is a need to encourage new and long term members to step forwards and run rides. The people who have taken on the roles for many years will soon be stepping down so secretaries and organisers will be needed. Committee to identify other members who may be willing to organise / help at future rides and encourage role shadowing in 2016.
PG & LF to attend Groups meeting on 24 October

Pony Club asked for help to make changes to the route for the endurances champs.
PD would progress this with local Pony Club members.

The ride from Milton Green was discussed as a possibility for future rides. 
	PG

All

PG/LF
PD

LF

	13
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 4 November at The Laurels at 7.30pm
	


